Video Committee Minutes
September 21, 2021

Attendance:	Ron Stanley, chair; Becky Doyle

The meeting was called to order at 4:06 pm.

Discussion included:
	Review/approval of minutes
Update on efforts to recruit new members
	Update on equipment upgrades
	Review of letter to Town Boards
	Town website access
	New business

Review and Approval of Minutes

Minutes from 08/31/2021 were reviewed and approved.

Members

Discussion ensued to update a town resident on the proceedings of the 8/31/2021 meeting.  Dee Daley would like to be involved in some way, although she does not yet have a clear understanding of what she would like to do.  She will observe and work with Ron to get an idea of how the videotaping is done.  She has also offered to document the process to assist in training future video volunteers.

Update on Recruitment

Becky has not been able to reach the Rec Director, Shawna Kutyla.  She will attempt e-mail instead of phone.

David Franz from Mascenic has suggested a contact from the Mascenic Booster Club.  He will get in touch with him and provide contact information if there is interest.  He feels that student involvement is difficult as the students are always changing schedules and have other priorities.  He also recommends that the Superintendent be contacted prior to providing school content to ensure that material is appropriate.  Becky relayed that Shawn Talbot would be contacting the Superintendent (minutes 8/31/2021).

Mr. Franz suggested viewing Bedford and Cheshire County PEG TV websites as he feels that they have done a good job providing content for their respective towns.

He also suggested contacting Charlie Brault at the Chamberlain Library in Greenville to ask about Greenville PEG.

Proposed Equipment Upgrades

Ron will contact Jim Davis, our current video consultant, to ask if he would attend the next video meeting to discuss equipment.  

Becky contacted David Franz who does not feel he has the technical expertise to provide advice on the video equipment.

One concern is that the video equipment is capable of converting YouTube clips to content that can be played on the TV.  This will be discussed with Mike Ridinger from Unique Media Systems who as provided the list of equipment that he feels we should acquire, as well as Jim Davis, our current advisor.

Review of letter to Town Boards

The draft letter to Town Boards has been reviewed and approved.   Becky will obtain contact information from the Town Administrator and e-mail the letter.

Town Website access

Becky has contacted the Town Administrator who facilitated website access through Susan Maillet, the Land Clerk.  Susan has provided instructional materials as well as a password to make changes to the video webpage and upload minutes and agendas.  Becky will post to the website.

New Business

	HDTV Channel access

Ron informed the committee that Comcast will not provide the HDTV Channel until 2022, but he is unsure of when.  He will contact Chris, our contact from Comcast, to determine when the channel will be available.

	Equipment purchase

We would like to purchase new equipment 2-3 months prior to HDTV channel availability.  This will allow time to learn the ins and outs of the equipment prior to access.

Meetings

Next Meeting:	October 12, 2021 at 4:00 pm.
Meeting Adjorned:  September 21, 2021 at 4:46 pm.
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